Sent: May 11, 2019 4:04 PM To: clerk@hamilton.ca

**Subject: Stoney Creek Towers** 

Dear Sir/Madam: I am writing regarding the proposed towers at 310 Frances. This is definitively a bad idea. First of all parking is already at a premium. At least once but usually twice a year the parking garage in existing high rises need to be cleaned and during this time all vehicles must be parked along the streets. This is already a problem on regular days so you have to realize that with more vehicles it would be impossible to find a spot in this whole area. Next; during wind storms the wind tunnels of the two existing high rises is so strong that it is impossible to walk and with proposed towers it would be much worse affecting vehicles travel on the QEW, even to the extent of possible small ones being flipped over.

The planning department must consider all of the above and also the overflow of traffic on the North Service Road during rush hours is chaotic as it is, notwithstanding extra vehicles.

Sincerely Zita Petozzi